
ORC 3781.261- Training Language Comments 

 

 

Good Morning, 

I have reviewed the proposed language that was submitted and drafted by LSC regarding ORC 

3781.261. I do not have any changes and support their drafted language.  Thank you. 

 

Alex McCann 

Safety Manager 

Shelly and Sands 

 

 

The only issues we have with this draft language from the email dated May 15, 2025 is the 

following: 

 

1. In regards to the employee training requirements we think it is important to 

effective damage prevention to include training for employees of all stakeholder groups; 

not just utilities and excavators.  We suggest including in number 2 for training 

requirements to read as follows (for example) "Responsibilities of all stakeholders with 

obligations under one call law" instead of just excavators and utilities.    

2. Under sec 3781.261: Utility and utility locator are the same thing in the law.  We do not 

see why this group is broken into two subgroups.   

 

Other than these two thing, We do not see any issues with this language 

 

Jennifer Reams  

Infrastructure Compliance Concepts 

National Utility Contractors of Ohio Government Affairs Representative  

 

 


